
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING DECEMBER 3, 2011 

 
 
 
Meeting was called to order by Linda Westergaard at 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, December 
3, 2011 at the Dahl’s on E 33rd Street.  In attendance at this meeting were Linda 
Westergaard, Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, Valerie Madison, and Marge Ramsey.   
 
Monday, December 5th, the City Council will have a Special Presentation at 4:00 p.m. for 
Nadine Hogate of the Neighborhood Revitalization Board for her years of service.   
 
Linda brought a calendar and we marked the tentative dates for our board meetings 
and our membership meetings.  Valerie will check with the library to see if these dates 
are OK with them. 
 
At our January meeting, Jim Busch will be our speakers.  He has postcards of Des Moines.  
 
NEN&F website is “under construction”.  Linda has provided our information to him for him 
to put on our website.  She has been paying bills to maintain the domain so will check to 
see if they are related to NEN&F and if so, provide bills so she can be repaid.   
 
Linda  said that Arnie DeWitt had contacted her asking for our support to rezone his 
property.  It was decided that Marge would write a letter to the Planning & Zoning Board 
to show NEN&F support.   
 
The Restore for Habitat for Humanity is having a ribbon cutting ceremony on Thursday, 
December 8th, at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Holiday Party – Linda will pick up some goodies, Norm will get the cider again, Linda and 
Marge will bring their crock pots for the cider.  Carole will provide the decorations again. 
 
Regarding the e-mail from Harlan Donaldson regarding picking up the SCRUB 
sponsorship for 2012, it was decided that we would not sponsor it.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


